

Mercia Park Community Liaison Group

Meeting agenda

Tuesday 8 June 2021

18.30 – 20.00

Virtual meeting to take place on Microsoft Teams – please use link in email invite

Attendees: Rick Moore (Chair), Calvin Bent (Clifton Campville Parish Council), Nigel Eaton (Netherseal Parish Council), Darren Gelder (Oakthorpe, Donisthorpe & Acresford Parish Council), Darren Greally (Stretton en le Field Parish Council), Colin Manifold (Measham Parish Council), Lucy Morton (Chilcote Parish Council), Mike Ruston (Newton Regis, Seckington & No Man's Heath Parish Council), Peter Snelson (Residents Against Project Mercia), Lindsay Swinfield (Appleby Magna Parish Council), Anthony Treadwell (Austrey Parish Council), Sue Ward (Overseal Parish Council), Catherine Ridgway (North West Leicestershire District Council)

David Smith (IM Properties); Steve Young, Francis Hayes, Heidi Salmons, Emma Alderman (Winvic); Thomas Grantham Wright (BEA); Louise Cotton (L&RCF); Dave Lassiter (JLR); Suzanne Dickson (DSV); Matt Sutton, Giles Venn (Camargue)

- | | |
|-------------------------------------|-------------------------------|
| 1. Welcome | Chair |
| 2. Community Fund | Louise Cotton |
| ○ Overview of projects supported | |
| ○ Questions and discussion | |
| 3. Highways update | |
| ○ B5493 diversion follow up | Winvic |
| ○ Junction 11 gyratory improvements | Winvic |
| ○ Sustainable transport | David Smith |
| ○ Questions and discussion | |
| 4. Construction programme | Winvic |
| ○ Infrastructure | |
| ○ Project update – vertical build | |
| ○ Delivering social value | |
| ○ Questions and discussion | |
| 5. Landscaping strategy | Thomas Grantham Wright |
| ○ Progress to date | |
| ○ Questions and discussion | |
| 6. Vehicle Activated Signage | Darren Gelder |
| 7. Any other business | All |
| ○ Date and location of next meeting | |